
May 7, 1957 

j The Official Board held its regular meeting in the Church Parlor on 

May 7, 1957, with Chairman Charles Chewning presiding . 

The minutes of the April meeting were read and approved . 

Sam Holton, acting on behalf of the Commission on Education, presented 

a resolution in honor of Professor R. N. Wilson, which was unanimously adopted, 

and which is attached to these minutes . 

John Dozier, Chairman of the Commission on Finance and Stewardship 
Cultivation, presented the proposed budget for the 1957- 58 church year. He 
pointed out the changes which were made from the prior year's budget and moved 
its adoption . A discussion followed in which various members gave their views 
as to the adoption of a budget at this st81e . Thereafter the budget, copy of 
which is attached hereto, was adopted . 

The Treasurer reported that receipts to April 30th were $47,238 . 37, 
leaving an uncollected balance on the budget of $15,295 . 53. He urged all Stewards 
to contact the persons with delinquent pledges . 

The Board voted to hold a quarterly conference on June 11, 1957· 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned . 


